Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Board of Cosmetology
The Board of Cosmetology hereby gives notice: that on June 12, 2025, an Order was filed on the Petition for Variance or Waiver. The Petition was filed by Kristina Tran, Petitioner. The Petitioner sought a variance or waiver from Rule 61G5-29.011, Florida Administrative Code, regarding an Endorsement of Specialty Registration. Petitioner sought a variance or waiver to obtain a Facial Specialist and a Nail Specialist/Manicurist license in the state of Florida without submitting a certificate of completion from the School of Cosmetology in Oklahoma City named HI-LIGHTS.

The Notice of Petition for Variance or Waiver was published in Vol. 50, No. 228, on November 21, 2024, in the Florida Administrative Register. The Board, at its duly noticed meeting held on December 9, 2024, granted the Petition for Variance or Waiver, finding that Petitioner has demonstrated completion of the statutorily required training by other means. With the documentation supplied by Petitioner, the Board finds that Petitioner has achieved the purpose of the underlying statute, that is, competition of the required training courses. The Board further finds that application of the rule to the specific facts and circumstances outlined by Petitioner would impose a substantial hardship on Petitioner, and would violate the principles of fairness.

A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Ruthanne Christie, Executive Director, Board of Cosmetology, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0783, Ruthanne.Christie@myfloridalicense.com
